VPC Executive Board (DRAFT) Meeting Minutes – 11/11/2010
Present: Brock Richardson, John Atherton, Chris Weed, Tony Shaw, AJ Siebel, Rich Larsen and Ryan McCall

· Last Board Minutes (September) accepted and approved for posting to VPC website with suggested changes to VPC website
· Accounting items

· ACA membership – board agreed that we re-up membership

· UVM Pool sessions – Chris will move forward - find out costs to club for 2011
· Budget Discussion

· Finances are good at $3183 – more in bank than last three years – spent more this year than last three years!
· Board Duty Calendar for December - February (stuff for the board to accomplish)
	December
	Board meeting (start ramping up for next year’s events)
	Pres
	

	
	President’s Letter is written/reviewed
	Pres
	

	
	
	
	

	January
	Pool sessions start
	AD
	

	
	ACA insurance Cert for pool sessions
	AD
	

	
	Presidents letter – goes out
	Pres
	

	
	Initial planning for spring meeting
	Pres
	

	
	Speaker for spring meeting
	VP
	

	
	Initial planning for spring trip schedule/leaders
	AD/VP
	

	
	Initial planning for film festival
	AD
	

	
	App in for film fest by end of Jan
	AD
	

	
	Find Speaker for Spring Meeting
	VP
	

	
	
	
	

	February
	Work on spring meeting
	Pres
	

	
	Work on spring trip schedule
	AD/VP
	

	
	Work on film festival
	AD
	

	
	Bow and Stern submission deadline (2/14)
	CD/Sec
	

	
	501c3
	Sec
	

	
	Initial planning for novice clinic
	Ed/Safety
	

	
	Annual Spring Meeting Post to Message Board
	Pres
	

	
	Swiftwater Rescue course for trip leaders (Planning for)
	Ed/Safety
	

	
	Tres report for Bow and Stern
	Tres
	

	
	Presentation of New Haven Races from sub committee
	NH Race committee
	

	
	Letter to past year’s clinic graduates (building community)
	Pres
	

	
	
	
	


· Additional positions to VPC Board
· Publicity Chair
· This position needs to develop ideas and then have the energy for execution of those ideas.
· Membership Coordinator
· This position needs to work closely with the President to work on growing Community within the club to increase membership.

· We have an interested, able bodied club member that would like to be more active in the club – Peg Pelkman has approached various board members about serving the club in an expanded capacity.  As a publicity chair – Chris Weed would like to interview her to make sure he isn’t creating more work for himself.  Chris will develop a bullet list of items he needs from someone in that capacity and will send it to Paul and Brock for comment before he addresses them with Peg.  If there isn’t a fit with the Publicity Chair role for Peg, the board members present discussed her energy and enthusiasm may be a good match for a Membership Coordinator role.
· VPC Image and marketability

· John will talk with Martha about helping with graphic design to produce some quality bumper window stickers.

· BUILDING COMMUNITY – prompted by Tony Shaw
· How do we make the Club and its activities appealing to non-members….
· How do we serve those that…

· Move through class I-IV as they are progressing?
· Develop beyond the novice clinic?

· We need an outgoing group – what do other clubs do to meet this need….
· What does the VPC look or feel like as we do this?

· What do we see as benefits the club offers?

· BUILDING COMMUNITY – Around the Board asking what each member sees as the benefit of belonging to the club and what we would like to see more of as a dues paying member.

· AJ – Would like to see more advanced clinics.  Structured opportunities to learn beyond class II, beyond just a scheduled trip on more advanced water but something where the trip leader explains how to run and read the river.
· John – Sees the club as a source of camaraderie – a connected feeling to other people on the river with like minded interests…most important for him is the social aspect of boating.

· Brock – ditto John...
· Tony – ditto John and Brock, more advanced trips, more picnics.  A full trip schedule through the summer.  (Also though a club may have a trailer to make group paddling efforts better coordinated).  More volunteer work and leadership comes out of a club.  (Idea – we should have a banquet after the novice clinic).
· Rich – Trips every weekend day in the spring for class III and lower and trips for class III and above.  A club also would follow up with clinic attendees.
· Ryan – A club provides educational/growth opportunities to all levels and abilities, paddling skills, trip leadership skills, and river safety skills.  Most importantly a club provides the social basis to get together with like minded individuals to enjoy an activity in a group setting and then the camaraderie and sharing of a successful (or beat-down) run afterwards over a beer and burger (beef or tofu).
· Chris – Would like to see a fuller trip schedule – also suggested we add a “skills” tab to the message board.
· Clinic post party proposal.  Brock and Rich will draft up a proposal to hold a party after the novice clinic.
· Black River Action Team “adopt a river” proposal????

· The Board needs to follow through with local boaters in that area – Allan Bergman, Tom Franks, CJ?????
· Green River Reservoir FERC relicensing for Morrisville Water and Light (MWL).

· The FERC process got under way in earnest on Friday November 5th.  A daylong meeting was scheduled to review all of the study plan requests submitted.  The whitewater paddling flow study was last on the agenda (most likely a product of its priority for the day) .  Bill Hildreth was present for the entire meeting as they rolled the whitewater study review in with the general flow study plan.  MWL seems relatively amiable to the requests by the boating community to comply with the study but are concerned at the additional costs it may cause to the operational organization.  As the boating community we need to help with this – this means desktop analysis (already done), ground truthing (already done) and on water flow level boatablilty testing.  The big question is going to be the hydrological calculations and the correlation of kilowatts produced to CFS released and then how much release for how long will impact the elevation of the reservoir.  There will be further discussions on the study and the needs of the boaters, FERC and MWL.  Stay tuned…
· Really need to develop SOPs for various club activities
·  (Still needs done)
· step-by-step pool set up 

· Film fest step by step…

· Clinics Novice and II

· NH race

· Spring Trip Schedule

· ?????missing anything????

· Next Board meeting
· Date and location TBD
· Things to discuss

· Board Responsibility Calendar
· Beyond Class II
Respectfully Submitted,

Ryan McCall 

Fellow Paddler
